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Telephone M : 0423 619 879 

Email: admin@bowlsnt.com.au 
PO Box 728, Darwin NT 0801 

Office : 15 Hook Road, Winnellie NT 
 

MINUTES 
BOWLS NT DELEGATES MEETING 

 

Held in office of Bowls NT, 15 Hook Road Winnellie,  
 Monday 24th June 2019 commencing at 6pm  

 
 

1. Attendance  
Anthony Quinlan, Tony Shelley, Mark Malogorski, Mal Trattles, Kim Redshaw, Peter deGreenlaw, 

Joan Garner, Lyn Derrick, Jill Tiller EO and Peter Shepherd by invitation. 
 

2. Apologies 
Bronwyn Chandler, Dennis Sloane, Chris Parsonson  
  

3. Confirmation of Minutes: Meeting held on 27th May 2019 
 

 Resolution: Moved Joan Garner Seconded  Mark Malogorski 
That the minutes of the Board meeting held on 27th May 2019 as circulated be confirmed.   
    . 

4. Business arising from Minutes: 
 

4.1 Arnhem Land Bowls Club 
 Arnhem Land Bowls Club are travelled to Darwin the weekend 15th and 16th June and visited 
Nightcliff Bowls Club for a weekend of bowls. 
EO and President had the opportunity to meet the members and talk about their club. 
Paul Jackson RBM also had a meeting with them and offer advice and assistance to help them get 
their green up to standard and the general running of their club.  
Comment: 
Email received from Bronwyn Chandler expressing disappointment of Arnhem Land Bowls Club visit 
to Nightcliff clashing with Katherine Lightning Carnival weekend. 
Mal Trattles stated that even with the lack of numbers the carnival was a great success. 
He also mentioned that thanks must go to Jen Sullivan for her input in promoting the carnival and 
encouraging participant to play. 

 
5.       General Business 

 

5.1 Membership Data Program. 
The Data migration schedule for NT is Complete. 
Barry has offered to provide assistance to clubs where required and he will forward further 
information as he receives it. 
Neil Dalrymple advised that the old system has been extended for another 3 months for clubs to be 
set up. 
 

5.2 Peter Shepherd 
The Board introduced Peter to the Delegates and explained his role as an accredited business 
consultant recognised by the Department of Business and Innovation. They had a scheme going for 

small non for profit organisations where we can apply to get one of their experts to come and do a 
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business over view and analyse the system with our policies and procedures including the 
Constitution and By-Laws 
Peter is also advising on our grant application to Department of Sport and Recreation. 
He advised the meeting that one of the areas that is not meeting the requirements is the number of 
full members. Bowls NT need 500 and at this stage have only 330. He explained that there are 
many social bowlers that play regularly that should be classed as full members. Paul Jackson our 
RBM visited Darwin and Alice Springs last week and he a Peter have worked out some areas to go 
forward with. 
In the new year Peter will write a plan to ensure the grant is all utilised. 
The Delegates were advised that Peter and the Board are holding a workshop on Saturday the 6th 
July. 

 
6.  Next Meeting – Monday 29th July 2019 
 
7.  Meeting Closure. 
 Therefore being no further business the meeting was closed at 7.08pm 
   
 Anthony Quinlan 
 President 

Bowls NT 
27 June 2019 


